
MARIN COUNTY HAZARDOUS & SOLID WASTE

MANAGEMENT JOINT POWERS AUTHORITY

Board of Directors Meeting

Thursday, June 24, 2010
Marin Municipal Water District 
220 Nellen Avenue, Corte Madera
MINUTES

MEMBERS PRESENT
 
George Rodericks, Belvedere

Michael Rock, Fairfax

Gary Broad, Ross


Debra Stutsman, San Anselmo

Michael Frank, Novato

Peggy Curran, Tiburon

Ken Nordhoff, San Rafael
 
David Bracken, Corte Madera
MEMBERS ABSENT

Matthew Hymel, County of Marin




Adam Politzer, Sausalito

Dan Schwartz, Larkspur

Jim McCann, Mill Valley

STAFF PRESENT
Michael Frost, JPA Staff

Alex Soulard, JPA Staff

Eric Lueder, JPA Staff

OTHERS PRESENT
Joan Griffin, Environmental Forum

Julie Allecta, Marin Food Scrap Task Force

Barbara Winter, Marin Food Scrap Task Force

Katie Garrison, CalRecycle
Clarissa Daniel, County of Marin
Jennie Pardi, Conservation Corps NB

Patty Garbarino, Marin Sanitary

Joan Irwin, Marin Food Scrap Task Force
Jim Iavarone, Mill Valley Refuse
Beverly James, Novato Sanitary Dist.

Dee Johnson, Novato Sanitary Dist.

Steve McCaffrey, Redwood Empire Disposal


Jim Schutz, San Rafael

Call to Order The Board of Directors meeting came to order at 9:00 AM.

1. Approval of JPA Board meeting Minutes from January 28, 2010.  M/s Nordhoff, Bracken to approve JPA Board Meeting minutes from January 28, 2010.  The motion was approved unanimously. 
2.
CalRecycle Grant Resolution. Staff informed Board Members that the California Integrated Waste Management Board has been dissolved and reformed as CalRecycle.  CalRecycle requires a resolution be included with any grant application.  It is requested that a new resolution be drafted and approved by JPA Board Chair allowing JPA staff to apply for CalRecycle grants.  This would allow for awarded grants to be accepted, following JPA Board approval.  No comments were received.  M/s Bracken, Nordhoff to approve the request for the Board Chair sign the proposed resolution.  Motion was approved unanimously.
3.
Joan Irwin Environmental Forum.
Joan Irwin presented information from a four month study on the Marin Food Scrap Recycling Task-Force for curbside food waste composting programs within the County.  Her report noted that composting is a highly fragmented activity within the county and that the food to energy combination is the future.  Conditions necessary to enhance composting include; a committed community, a composting facility, and a hauler to conduct food scrap pick-up service.   She noted Alameda County faced similar fragmentation issues, but in the past 6-7 years has developed a successful economic model for composting.  
4.
FY 10-11 Budget Process, Budget Sub-Committee Recommendation and Fee Schedule. 

Staff presented the proposed FY Budget, Work-Plan and Fee Schedule and requested its approval.  Michael Frank asked staff define the participation roles for member agencies in the proposed programs, as well as program details once the budget was approved.   Staff explained that each jurisdiction is allowed to decide on its own if they will participate in Section 6.2 Programs as these programs operate outside the AB 939 regulations for which the JPA was originally formed.  Beverly James requested that Zero Waste Programs be identified as a Section 6.2 program and be optional for member agencies.  Board Members discussed the purpose of the Zero Waste Coordinator position to coordinate zero waste programs identified in the tool kit currently being developed by R3 Consulting Group and work on community outreach.  M/s Nordhoff, Bracken to approve the budget, contract, fee schedule, have the Board Chair sign the Fee Resolution and grant authority to staff to move forward.  Motion was unanimously approved.
5.
Local Task Force Request for Additional Members. Staff reported the Local Task Force has requested the JPA Board approve two additional LTF member seats.  The LTF is recommending adding one Special District seat to be filled by Judy Schriebman of the Los Gallinas Valley Sanitary District, and to change Steve McCaffrey’s ‘Alternate’ hauler position to a ‘Regular Member’.  M/s. Frank, Broad to approve this request.  Motion was approved unanimously.
6.
Legislative Platform.  Staff reported that in 2009 the Executive Committee requested the LTF develop a legislative platform to address a list of specific waste issues.  That platform has been 
developed.  Staff requests approval of the developed platform.  Michael Frank thanked the LTF for assistance in developing this framework.  M/s Bracken, Nordhoff to approve the platform and allow staff to send support letters that meet the appropriate criteria. Motion was approved unanimously.
7.
Local Task Force Procedures.  Staff reported that the direction and structure of the LTF has changed dramatically changed over the past few years.  To more accurately define the purpose and makeup of the LTF.  Staff presented the LTF’s recommended procedures to be approved by the Board.  Debra Stutsman thanked the LTF for their productive work over the past months.  M/s Frank, Rodericks to accept the proposed procedures.  Motion was approved unanimously.
8.
Uncollectable Fees from West Marin Landfill.  Staff reported that tipping fees have been deemed uncollectable from West Marin Landfill since its closure in 1998. Staff request to cease collection activities.  M/s. Frank, Broad to acknowledge approval of debit discharge.  Motion was approved unanimously.
9. Open Time.
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